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Dear Parents/CarersDear Parents/CarersDear Parents/CarersDear Parents/Carers    

We demonstrate our Values of  respect, caring, supportiveness, 

tolerance, perseverance, forgiveness, and trust, at                           

Whixall C.E. Primary School in all that we strive to do each day. 

Events this week 

 

Tuesday 19th September—Phonics workshop for families of children in 

       Reception and Year 1 (see separate note) 

 

       PCSO  talking with Peregrine Class about 

                                               Internet safety. 

PEPEPEPE    

Please find below the days that each class will be swimming or will have 
their PE lessons. Children will need to come into school in their PE kits on 
PE and swimming days (please see the letter which was sent home about 

swimming last week for specific arrangements.) 

Mondays      —PE for Skylark (Year 1) 

Wednesday  —Swimming for Dragonfly (Reception), Mayfly (Year 2) and  

                                            Peregrine (Years 5 and 6) Classes 

Thursday    - PE for Bumblebee Class (Nursery) and Robin Class (Year 3/ 4) 

Fridays         —   PE for all classes in school. 

Thank you to everyone who was able to join our ‘meet the teacher’ 

meetings, we hope that you found them useful. If you were not able to 

attend the meetings but have any questions about the year ahead, 

please do not hesitate to contact us. 

After School Clubs 

Please find below the timetable for clubs for the first half of the Autumn Term 

Monday—Sports and Craft 

Tuesday—Church Club and Code Club 

Wednesday—Sports (there is a separate club for KS1 and 2) and Cookery (please 

                          note that cookery is for Year 6 only—the cost for this club is £2.50 

  per week) 

Thursday—Film and Homework Club 

Friday      - Sports and Board games 

All clubs to be paid for via sQuid please. 



HHHHoooolllliiiiddddaaaayyyy    CCCClllluuuubbbb    
Thank you so much to everyone who supported holiday club, we Thank you so much to everyone who supported holiday club, we Thank you so much to everyone who supported holiday club, we Thank you so much to everyone who supported holiday club, we 

had a wonderful three and a half weeks.had a wonderful three and a half weeks.had a wonderful three and a half weeks.had a wonderful three and a half weeks.    

Holiday club will run again on Friday 27th October and  October half term on Monday to Holiday club will run again on Friday 27th October and  October half term on Monday to Holiday club will run again on Friday 27th October and  October half term on Monday to Holiday club will run again on Friday 27th October and  October half term on Monday to 

Thursday. Further details will be available nearer the time.Thursday. Further details will be available nearer the time.Thursday. Further details will be available nearer the time.Thursday. Further details will be available nearer the time.    

Free School Meals  

All children in Year Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to receive a free school meal. 
However, if you think that your child would have been entitled to a free meal anyway, based 
on your income or benefits etc, a free school meal form still has to be completed. Please   

visit Shropshire Council website to find out more.  

Reading  

As ever we really appreciate your support in your child’s reading development. We  

understand that it is difficult to hear your child read every day, but if you could try to build 
in some time during the course of the week to hear your child read as often as possible 
or to talk with them about their reading that would be really beneficial. Reading books 
will be sent home with your child’s reading record diary. Please record every time you 
hear your child read. We shall request your child brings their reading record diary into 

Phonics Workshop for Families 

Just a reminder to the families of children in Dragonfly (Reception) and Skylark 
(Year 1) Classes that there is a workshop on Tuesday morning (19th September) 

starting at 9.00 a.m 

The phonics session will last for approximately half an hour and then there will be 

an opportunity to join us for some refreshments afterwards. 

Could we please ask that you do not park on the road before 8.50 a.m. in order not 

to cause disruption to the drop off system. 

Please report to the main office door on arrival. 

                                              

                                           Attendance 

Well done to all of our children  who had 100% attendance this week. 

    

Harvest Service 

Our Harvest Service is on Thursday 28th September at 9.30 am at St Mary’s 
Church—everyone is welcome to attend. We will be asking for donations of non 
perishable food e.g. tins and packets to donate to the Whitchurch Food bank, 
there will be a collection box in school, so please send any items you wish to      

donate into school before Thursday 28th September.   During the service, there 

will be a voluntary collection, donations will be sent to the Farm Crisis Network.  



Shropshire Larder Shropshire Larder Shropshire Larder Shropshire Larder ----    a resource for people in Shropshirea resource for people in Shropshirea resource for people in Shropshirea resource for people in Shropshire    

The Shropshire Larder is a community information resource, bringing together the support The Shropshire Larder is a community information resource, bringing together the support The Shropshire Larder is a community information resource, bringing together the support The Shropshire Larder is a community information resource, bringing together the support 

available in Shropshire for people on low incomes.available in Shropshire for people on low incomes.available in Shropshire for people on low incomes.available in Shropshire for people on low incomes.    

Take a look at their website for further information on the following: Take a look at their website for further information on the following: Take a look at their website for further information on the following: Take a look at their website for further information on the following:     

• How to access emergency food  How to access emergency food  How to access emergency food  How to access emergency food      

• Where to access low cost or free food in Shropshire  Where to access low cost or free food in Shropshire  Where to access low cost or free food in Shropshire  Where to access low cost or free food in Shropshire      

• Advice on eating well on a budget  Advice on eating well on a budget  Advice on eating well on a budget  Advice on eating well on a budget      

• Where to get local help with money issues Where to get local help with money issues Where to get local help with money issues Where to get local help with money issues     

                                                https://www.shropshirelarder.org.uk/ https://www.shropshirelarder.org.uk/ https://www.shropshirelarder.org.uk/ https://www.shropshirelarder.org.uk/     

 

 

Support for parent carers of Support for parent carers of Support for parent carers of Support for parent carers of     
children with SEND children with SEND children with SEND children with SEND     

Shropshire’s Local OfferShropshire’s Local OfferShropshire’s Local OfferShropshire’s Local Offer    
Having access to good quality infor-
mation to help you understand the 
world of SEND is important when 
making decisions about your child's 
life. This is where websites such as 
the Shropshire’s SEND Local Offer                         
can help you.  

Worrying About Money 

Worrying about Money? Please use the link below to find guidance and advice regarding   
money worries that may be affecting you and your family: 

https://www.worryingaboutmoney.co.uk/shropshire 

Leaflets are also available from: https://www.foodaidnetwork.org.uk/cash-first-leaflets 

Cost of Living SupportCost of Living SupportCost of Living SupportCost of Living Support    

Increases in the cost of food, fuel and utilities will affect most households across Shropshire Increases in the cost of food, fuel and utilities will affect most households across Shropshire Increases in the cost of food, fuel and utilities will affect most households across Shropshire Increases in the cost of food, fuel and utilities will affect most households across Shropshire 
this year. If you find yourself worried about money or you're struggling right now, you're not this year. If you find yourself worried about money or you're struggling right now, you're not this year. If you find yourself worried about money or you're struggling right now, you're not this year. If you find yourself worried about money or you're struggling right now, you're not 

alone.alone.alone.alone.    

But don’t wait to get help. Shropshire Council and many support organisations are seeing But don’t wait to get help. Shropshire Council and many support organisations are seeing But don’t wait to get help. Shropshire Council and many support organisations are seeing But don’t wait to get help. Shropshire Council and many support organisations are seeing 
rises in the number of people seeking help, and as winter approaches you may see more de-rises in the number of people seeking help, and as winter approaches you may see more de-rises in the number of people seeking help, and as winter approaches you may see more de-rises in the number of people seeking help, and as winter approaches you may see more de-

lays in getting responses.lays in getting responses.lays in getting responses.lays in getting responses.    

The good news is that there's help available.                                                                                The good news is that there's help available.                                                                                The good news is that there's help available.                                                                                The good news is that there's help available.                                                                                
The website: The website: The website: The website: www.shropshire.gov.uk/costwww.shropshire.gov.uk/costwww.shropshire.gov.uk/costwww.shropshire.gov.uk/cost----ofofofof----livinglivinglivingliving----help/ help/ help/ help/ was created in partnership with was created in partnership with was created in partnership with was created in partnership with 
trusted community organisations to help you find the help you need, whether it's to get trusted community organisations to help you find the help you need, whether it's to get trusted community organisations to help you find the help you need, whether it's to get trusted community organisations to help you find the help you need, whether it's to get 

through a shortthrough a shortthrough a shortthrough a short----term crisis or to find more longterm crisis or to find more longterm crisis or to find more longterm crisis or to find more long----term support.term support.term support.term support.    

        



 

 
The W App The W App The W App The W App ----    Anonymous pollsAnonymous pollsAnonymous pollsAnonymous polls 

The W App is rated as 12+ in the App store 
and as ‘Parental Guidance’ on Google Play. 
Once an account has been created, the user 

picks their school and participates in polls. 

 

A user can choose any school (no verification 
takes place) and then you can see all users at 
that school (includes their name/year group 
and profile picture if that has been added).  In 
the polls, users are asked a question (for                      
example ‘Hallway crush’) and then the user             
selects one of four random people from that 

school. Whilst the app says that it is                     
anonymous, users can purchase a member-
ship that allows users to see who chose them 

in a poll. 

You should be aware that this app does in-
clude in app purchases and can be linked to 
other social media accounts. You can block 

and report other users. 

Further informationFurther informationFurther informationFurther information 

Internet Matters have produced an article                 
outlining what you need to know about                           

anonymous apps in general and the risks your 
child might face in using them, including                               

cyberbullying. 

 

 Meta introduces more parental                       Meta introduces more parental                       Meta introduces more parental                       Meta introduces more parental                       

supervision tools.supervision tools.supervision tools.supervision tools. 
Meta have announced new features for some 
of their products. Firstly, they have added pa-
rental supervision to Messenger (users must 
be 13+), which includes the ability to see who 
your child interacts with.  Also, Meta have 

added a feature to encourage teens to set time 
limits on          Facebook (users must be 13+) 
and new parental supervision features on In-
stagram (users must be 13+).  Find out more 

here: 

https://about.fb.com/news/2023/06/parenta
l-supervision-and-teen-time-management-on-

metas-apps/     

 
Does your child have speech, lan-Does your child have speech, lan-Does your child have speech, lan-Does your child have speech, lan-

guage and communication needs?guage and communication needs?guage and communication needs?guage and communication needs? 
Parent Zone understand that talking about life 
online with a young person who has speech,                    
language and communication needs (SLCN) 
makes it difficult, so they have created a           
selection of visual and spoken resources                          

to help you.                                                                              

You can find out more here:  

https://parentzone.org.uk/TalkTech 


